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Dear parents, 
Where has the school year gone? I cannot believe that we are already at the end of another academic year.  
We have had a fantastic year at Bredhurst and have lots to celebrate. 
 
Firstly, our results were excellent across all our key year groups. Our end of key stage 2 data was phenomenal this year and is a testament 
to all the children and staff. 
I have added the data to the newsletter as a separate sheet. I think you will agree these really are worth being proud of. 
 
Our sporting achievements have been vast this year, we’ve attended several sporting events and have been placed in the following:- 

 Netball, league and tournament 

 KS1 Football 

 Cricket 

 Swimming 

 Athletics 
We have gained a Gold Sport Award for the second year due to both our achievements and the sporting opportunities we provide to all 
our children. Well done to Mrs Steer, Mr Peters and Miss Weatherstone for the roles they all play in our sports provision. 
 
Our children performed fantastically at the music morning on Monday. I am always so impressed by the talent and skills they have.     
Learning music takes such perseverance and commitment. I was very proud of each of the performers dedication, hard work and            
professionalism. 
 
Our CAT scores are now in for our year 5 children; individual meetings will be held in September to go through these. 
 
Over the Summer we will be updating the website calendar with our events for the upcoming year—we do try to book as many of these in 
advance as we can so do keep an eye out for these dates. 
 
The school disco was a resounding success, with lots of dancing and eating! The photos will be available via one-drive from Monday  
22.7.19 until  Monday 5.8.19. please ensure you have the QR code to be able to access these. 
 
Finally, we wish our year 6 every  success for their future education, wherever it maybe. They have been a fantastic year 6: bright, funny, 
kind and full of energy. We know each  and every one of you will go one to make successes of your lives. Take a little piece of Bredhurst 
with you, as we will always be left with a little piece of you in our hearts and minds. Go and flourish in all your future endeavours and be 
your lovely individual selves! 
 
Next term we have a slight change to the footwear used in and out of school. All children should wear black shoes or trainers to and from 
school as this looks  smarter. During school children will change their outer footwear to slippers/plimsolls. Please ensure these are sensible 
small slippers with backs. (no large novelty slippers please.) 
 
Thank you so much for the lovely thoughtful gifts you gave me and my staff, it is very much appreciated. 
 
Enjoy the summer break. 
Best Wishes  
         
Michelle Cox  
Head Teacher 

Church of England Vision for Education 

Deeply Christian, Serving the Common Good. 

John 10:10 “I came that you might have life, life in all its 

fullness”. 

        Bredhurst Church of England Primary Vision: 

    To learn and grow through the guidance and love of God. 



Spirit of Bredhurst this Week   

Fir Tree   Henry Murphy 

Forge       Dexter Thomas  

Hurstwood Noah Blackman + Luke Tranah 

Kemsley   Isobel Springer 

Oakwood     Tommy Kehinde 

          Stars of the Week       

Fir Tree  Maya Kyle 

Forge   Luca Suvari  

Hurstwood  Josh Rollings 

Kemsley  Alexis Montgomery 

Oakwood  Maisie Gardner 

 Writer of the Week     

 Fir Tree April Grant 

 Forge  Holly Holder 

 Hurstwood Samuel Hands 

 Kemsley Sienna Hegley 

   

 

 

 

To all the children who won  

         awards throughout the year       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 

Monday 2nd   Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 3rd   Staff Development day 

Wednesday 3rd Children return to school 

Thursday 12th  Kent Test 

Friday 13th   FOBS meeting 4.00p.m. 

Wednesday 25th  New Year Reception Meeting 

Monday 30th—Friday 4th October Yr6 PGL  

 

 

October 

Tuesday 1st  KM 1st Class Photo Reception 

Tuesday 1st   Cross Country Event 

Wednesday 2nd  Cyber Bulling Workshop 

Friday 11th   Individual + Family photos 

Tuesday 15th  Cross Country Event 

Wednesday 16th  Parents Evening 

Thursday 17th  Parents evening 

Monday 21—Friday 25 Half Term 

Monday 28th  Staff Development Day 

 

November 

Friday 8th   Remembrance Worship 

Friday 8th   Fireworks Display 

Thursday 28th  Year 5 Parent 11+ info evening 

Friday 29th   Advent event 

 

December 

Thursday 5th   Panto—Hazlitt 

Tuesday 10th  Flu Immunisation YrR-Yr6 

 

 

TERM DATES  2019/2020 

 

Term 1 2.9.19—18.10.19 

Term 2 28.10.19—18.12.19 

Term 3 6.1.20—14.2.20 

Term 4 24.2.20—21.4.20 

Term 5 16.4.20—22.5.20 

Term 6 1.6.20—22.7.20 

Staff Vacancy 

We have a vacancy for Morning Club Supervisor. 

7.15a.m.—8.45a.m.  

 5 days per week .Term time only. 

 

Please see Mrs Cox for more information 

 



Another set of outstanding results for Bredhurst School! 
 

The information below compares the attainment of our pupils with local authority and national 
averages.  We are delighted with the excellent results across the school.  They are a tribute to the 
children and the staff.  
 

 Early Years Foundation Stage 

 

83% of pupils in Reception attained a Good Level of Development against the Early Years Frame-

work. This is above the 2019 local authority average of 75% and the national average of 72%. 
 A Good Level of Development is defined as children working at the expected standard or exceed-

ing the expected standard in the key areas of literacy, maths, physical development, communica-
tion and language and personal, social and emotional development. 
  

Year One Phonic Screening 
 

100% of pupils in Year One attained the expected standard in the Phonic Screening test. This is 

above the 2018 national average of 83% and above the 2018 local authority average of 83% 
 

YEAR 2 

 

 

 

END OF KS1 SATs RESULTS 

Bredhurst Perfor-
mance 

2019 

National Average 

2019 

Local Authority 
(Kent) Average 

Reading – Expected Standard 83% 75% Not yet known 

Reading – Greater Depth 24% 25% Not yet known 

  

Writing – Expected Standard 77% 69% Not yet known 

Writing – Greater Depth 18% 15% Not yet known 

  

Maths – Expected Standard 83% 76% Not yet known 

Maths – Greater Depth 24% 22% Not yet known 

  

Reading, Writing and Maths combined – Ex-
pected Standard 

76% 63% Not yet known 

Reading, Writing and Maths combined – 
Greater Depth 

18% 11% Not yet known 



Year 6 

END OF KS2 SATs RESULTS 

Bredhurst 

Performance 
2019 

Nation-
al Average 

2019 

 

Reading – Expected Standard 100% 73%   

Reading – High Standard 63% 27%   

Reading – Average Scaled Score 111 104   

  

Writing* – Expected Standard 100% 78%   

Writing* – Greater Depth 50% 20%   

  

Spelling, punctuation and Grammar – Ex-
pected Standard 

100% 78%   

Spelling, punctuation and Grammar – High 
Standard 

69% 36%   

Spelling, punctuation and Grammar – Average 
Scaled Score 

111 106   

  

Maths - Expected Standard 94% 79%   

Maths – High Standard 69% 27%   

Maths – Average Scaled Score 110 106   

  

Reading, Writing and Maths combined – Expected 
Standard 

94% 65%   

Reading, Writing and Maths combined – Greater 
depth/higher standard 

44% 11%   

Attendance Data for Term 6 

Class  Attendance   Unauthorised      Lates 

Fir Tree 97.50%  1.10%   0 

Forge  97.0%   0.50%          0.36% 

Hurstwood 98.00%  0.03%          0.58% 

Kemsley 97.9%   0.4%          1.28% 

Oakwood 96.7%   0.9%          0.20% 

 

WELL DONE! Overall the whole school attendance has improved. 

We now need to tackle lateness. There are a few children who are  

regularly late and this is unfair to the class. 

Remember school starts at 8.55a.m.  

After 9.10a.m. your child will be marked as unauthorised absence. 

 

• Children can feel embarrassed when they 

enter the classroom late and it does 

disrupt the learning of others.

• Ensure your child arrives on time to school 

– PARENTS ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR 

ENSURING THEIR CHILD ATTENDS 

SCHOOL REGULARLY.

Lateness


